
 

FYI – the street use staff team recommended adoption of this ordinance with 3 very small 

changes: 

  

1.   add some language to new 38.05(9)(e)2.  to require the city clerk to notify the special events 

coordinator (secretary to street use staff team) when the council approves or denies a temporary 

class B license for a street use event and what the conditions are (if any.)    this is because there 

will probably be a tight timeline between the final action of the council on a liquor license and 

the actions of the street use staff team and the date of the event and waiting for the minutes to be 

posted on legistar might be too late.   

  

2.  clean-up items needed to the street use ordinance: 

·       Increase the fire lane width requirement from 16’ to 20’   (request of fire dept.) 

·       change the maximum insurance limit for insurance from $1 million to “as determined by 

risk manager.”  There is a separate insurance requirement for temporary class B licenses but the 

risk manager still would like the flexibility to increase the insurance requirement for street use 

permits for more “risky” events.  

·       make the indemnification requirement for street use applicants apply to all events.  

Currently it’s only required for those on the mall-concourse.     

 


